
The Amelia Conference held their meeting at Pine Grove Lutheran on September 29, 2018. A total 

of 42 women were in attendance. A delicious lunch, provided by the women of Pine Grove, was 

enjoyed by all. The program was presented by Nita Smith, director of Hebron Grace Home, Santee. 

The facility is for women dealing with drug and/or alcohol abuse. A donation of $300 was given 

to Hebron Grace Home. Dianne Lominick gave greetings from the SC WELCA board. New 

officers were elected. The next meeting will be held at Lord of Life in Bluffton, date and time to 

be determined. 

 


